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For where 
two or three are 

gathered together 
in my name,

there am I 
in the midst 

of them.
MT 18:20
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Dear Parishioners,

“For where two or three are gathered together in my name, there am I in the midst of them.”

The scriptures this weekend remind us that we live in community with Christ at the center. There is 
a power to this insight as we find ourselves coping with a pandemic that has caused isolation and 
loneliness.

We gather in many ways, physically and spiritually. The readings remind us that sin and evil do not 
exist in isolation. Sin impacts us all. Sin wounds our sense of being part of the Body of Christ. 

Redemption is possible! The restoration of broken relationships is possible! Reconciliation is possible!

The passage from the Gospel this weekend from Matthew forms the biblical foundation for the 
sacrament of confession. The Lord has empowered the Church through the ministry of priests to 
confer the grace of the sacrament. By being absolved, we have restored our relationship with the 

Lord and with the larger community. Taking responsibility for the pain or suffering we have caused others leads us to the Lord’s 
redemptive love. Like the Prodigal Son, we are welcomed into the loving embrace of our Father.

Each month we conduct an audit of how we are implementing the reopening protocols for the parish. I am pleased to report that 
we continue to meet our benchmarks and have achieved the necessary certifications to proceed carefully and safely.

We can now move to the next level of expansion. We can safely increase the occupancy of the Church to 112. We are exploring 
ways of adding masses. Margaret Waldron will be convening a Reopening Task Force for Religious Education. The school has had 
a very successful first week of reopening. 

Key to the success of the reopening of the Church has been the ministry of greeters and 
ushers. They greet you when you arrive, assist you with hand sanitizer, check off your 
names and direct you to your seat. Because many of the participants have not been in the 
church since mid-March, they help orientate everyone to the procedures we must follow 
during the liturgy. Laura Kearney heads this ministry. If you would like to help, please 
contact her. Given the increasing number of services, we need more folks. Thank you for 
considering this ministry.

We have had a wonderful relationship with Glenbrook Hospital. The pastoral needs of those 
who are sick, and their families is of critical concern for the faith community. For many years, 
Belinda Chandier has been the Director of Spiritual Services. She was so committed to 
bringing comfort to the sick and would always alert us if a Catholic patient needed ministry. 
She so appreciated the legion of Ministers of Care that brought the Eucharist to Catholic 
patients. Belinda recently retired and I want to wish her the very best and to express our 
gratitude for all she did.

The new Director is Rev. Andrea Johnson. I welcome her and commit ourselves to the 
pastoral service of those in need. I will soon be meeting with her. She is very sensitive to 
the spiritual needs of Catholics. Because of COVID 19, the North Shore Health Care System 
is not allowing Ministers of Care to visit patients. As priests, we can bring communion to 
non COVID patients. There are special procedures for appointed and trained priests to anoint 
COVID patients.

Rev. Johnson made a special request I want to pass on. Since patients can’t receive communion, she has realized how comforting 
Catholics find praying the rosary is during their hospitalization. The hospital recently ran out of rosaries that they have been giving 
Catholic patients. Could we help supply them with about 200 rosaries?

Sure, we can! If you would like to donate a rosary that could be given to a Glenbrook patient, please drop it off in a special container 
on the porch of the Parish Center. I will bring the collected rosaries to the Hospital in a few weeks. Thank you! These rosaries will 
be such a comfort to those who are sick and looking for reassurance. 

I recently was speaking with Esther Behnke and Regina Kilroy about the extraordinary effort our Knit for Life Ministry has 
undertaken to observe our Centennial. They have knitted hundreds of hats, scarves, blankets and other items for people in need at 
our Sharing Parishes. Thank you so much!!

Have a blessed week!

Fr. Jerry Boland

seek, share, rejoice - pastor's letter...

Jerry Boland, Pastor

Volunteers Needed!
We have formed a Greeter/
Usher Committee to help with 
Reopening Our Church.

The Greeter/Usher welcomes 
the parishioners and guests 
into the Church, makes sure 
that they are wearing a face 
mask, squirts sanitizer into 
their hands, and leads them to 
a spot in the church marked 
with a sign, “Please Sit Here.” 
These signs are socially 
distanced six feet apart.

If you are interested in 
helping, please contact Laura 
Kearney at 847-729-2936 or 
lkearney@olphglenview.org. 
Thank you very much.
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seek, share, rejoice - centennial wrap-up...

Centennial Committee Update
Centennial Wrap-Up (Part III)
Our final segment of our three part review on the 
Centennial year includes an important overdue 
recognition, special parishioner contributions, and a 
look to the future.

As the Centennial Committee 
conducted research for the 
Commemorative Booklet 
1919-2019: 100 years of 
Grace, we were fortunate 
to obtain many historical 
photographs and documents. 
These items came from 
various sources including the 
Glenview Historical Society, 
the Archdiocese of Chicago, 
and OLPH parishioners and 
former parishioners alike. 
Among the items was an 
early photograph of our first 
pastor, Fr. Martin C. Schmidt.

With the receipt of that image, we were finally able to 
include Fr. Schmidt's portrait in the west vestibule of the 
church among the portraits of all our former pastors, a 
recognition long overdue. The dedication ceremony took 
place on December 8, 2019 and was recorded by Rob 
Orr, one of 17 parish videos 
Orr created in relation to our 
Centennial. All the videos 
can be accessed from the 
home page of our website. 

Another new image that 
now adorns the walls of 
our church is the framed 
Apostolic Blessing from the 
Holy Father Pope Francis, 
on the occasion of our 
Centennial. This framed 
commemorative document 
can be found in the South 
Vestibule.

A hallmark of the yearlong celebration was the 
involvement of all parishioners, young and old, families 
and individuals, guilds, ministries, and clubs parish-wide. 
The 100 Hours of Mercy Program along with the "You Did 
It To Me" Virtual Retreat inspired everyone to discover 
their own personal way to contribute. Conceptualized 
by Centennial Comittee member Jen Farber, these 
programs helped people to put love into action.

Putting love into action can be felt in a very real way in 
the the Hellerman Garden and the statue of our Blessed 
Mother. Both were made possible by the generosity 
of parishioners. These will remain the symbols of this 
special year.

Even though the 12 month celebration is coming to an
end, there are still things to be done. They include:

 - The dedication of our Blessed Mother Mary statue 
 - The Centennial Room Build-out
 - The Bells Installation
 - The Centennial Memorial Timecapsule Burial

The Centennial Committee will reactivate at a future 
date when appropriate and complete these projects.

What is also exciting is the fact that many parishioners 
continue to embrace the 100 Hours of Mercy/
Centennial Challenge. In today's Bulletin, there already 
are two new commitments from different groups.

For us as a parish to continue the spirit of the 
Centennial would be the greatest legacy to leave to 
the future  generations of OLPH. Keep it alive!

We again thank everyone for your support throughout 
the year and into the future.

THE OLPH CENTENNIAL COMMITTEE

Go Forth to Love and to Serve

Our first Pastor, 
Martin C. Schmidt

The Apostolic Blessing from 
Pope Francis

The statue of our Blessed Mother in the Hellerman Garden

Rev. Jeremiah Boland 
Mary Fran Dolan  
Jennifer Farber   
Robert Hicks   
Terry Luc   

Beth Ford O’Grady  
Robert Orr   
Sue Pelletier   
Julie Ruchniewicz  
Marti Vandervest
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seek, share, rejoice - sharing ministry...

The Sharing Ministry
Food Donations
Should you want to donate non-perishable food, please 
donate directly to the Northfield Township Food Pantry, 
2550 Waukegan Road (rear of building) while the Sharing 
Room remains closed due to Covid.

You can also make a monetary donation directly to our 
sharing parishes so that they can purchase what is most 
needed in their pantries.  Mail your donations to:

St. James Social Care
2907 S. Wabash, Chicago, IL  60616
Attn: Cathy Moore

Our Lady of Tepeyac Food Pantry
2226 S. Whipple St.
Chicago, IL  60623
Attn: Donna Oborski

Catholic Charities Social Services Center
1120 W. 79th St.,
Chicago, IL  60620
Attn:  Fitz Craan
(This facility services the community of St. Sabina’s)

Toiletry Drive Extended through the Month of September!
Our Sharing parishes are indicating that they have 
greatest need for toiletries at this time. Link cards 
(replacing food stamps) cannot be used for anything 
hygiene, laundry or cleaning related. 

Types of items appreciated include:

Delivery Sites:
Lenore Pettinger, lenorepett@sbcglobal.net
1015 Glenwood Lane, Glenview

Mary Anne Sebby, nashsebby@msn.com
2111 Fir Street, Glenview

Betty Collins, collinsjustbetty@gmail.com
640 Glenridge Drive, Glenview
Please leave in front of garage doors.

You can also order items from the Amazon Toiletry Drive 
Wish List by visiting:
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/
KKNG4FGLYPJI?ref_=wl_share

We’ve taken in and delivered over 290 grocery sized 
bags of donations to date. Our Sharing parishes have 
been so happy to receive these items!

School Supplies Needed
We are collecting new school supplies, anything and 
everything, for the needy children in our Sharing parish 
communities. Some kids will be going to school and some 
are being schooled at home, but none the less, need 
supplies to make this happen. Area drop off locations are 
the same as for the Toiletry Drive (see copy above). 
Thank you for making a difference!!

Volunteer to Serve Homeless at Catholic Charities/Des Plaines
Catholic Charities continues to feed the needy on 
Tuesday and Thursday evenings.  In lieu of a sit-down 
dinner, guests are provided a To Go meal. OLPH will be 
providing this meal on October 15 and November 5 and 
we are looking for volunteers to help make this happen. 
Contact Kathy Quinn, khquinn1955@comcast.net if you 
can participate.

Laptop Needed

One of Sr. Paulanne’s clients is in need of a fairly up 
to date laptop (not more than a few years old) so that 
she will be able to work. Please contact Betty Collins, 
collinsjustbetty@gamil.com, if you have a unit to donate.  

Clothing and Housewares Donations

The Sharing Room remains closed due to Covid. In the 
past, clothing donations we received were carefully 
sorted and most donated items were sent to agencies 
which serve the needy. Higher-end items and items with 
tags were sent to the Glenview Community Church Resale 
Shop. This resale shop then gave Sr. Paulanne 50% of the 
proceeds from OLPH items they were able to sell. Items 
not sold were donated to Salvation Army. This resale 
shop sent the balance of their funds to charities which 
they support; all proceeds effectively benefitting charity.  

While the Sharing Room remains closed, consider 
donating your new or very gently used, in trend, clean 
items to the Glenview Community Church Resale Shop, 
New to You, located at 1000 Elm St. .  They will be open 
and accepting donations on Wednesdays Fridays and 
Saturdays between 9 and 1 and on Thursdays from 9 – 5.

Please mark your donations OLPH, so that Sr. Paulanne 
will receive 50% of proceeds for her work with the 
needy. Wear a mask and observe social distancing during 
donation drop off or shopping.

Soap

Deodorant

Shampoo

Moisturizer

Toothpaste/Toothbrushes

Razors/Shaving Cream

Feminine Hygiene Products

Toilet Paper

Laundry Detergent

Adult Body Wipes

Paper Towels
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seek, share, rejoice - centennial challenge... 

Centennial Challenge
Retreat During Daily Life
A Centennial Celebration brought to you by Men's CRHP
The men of the CRHP 
Formation Team celebrate 
OLPH's 100th anniversary 
by offering a simple 
way to walk with the 
Lord. "Retreat During 
Daily Life" is a 10-day 
offering of Scripture, 
Reflection, & Prayer you 
can experience on your own time, at your own pace, in 
your own home or wherever you are. 

Come reflect and pray beginning Wednesday 9/9!

Please go to https://retreatduringdaily.life/ and Follow Us.

The Sacred Rosary - Group
In March, a few days after the 'shelter at home' order was 
in place, the Sacred Rosary - Group, led by Gabriella 
Barretto, was formed.

Committed to praying to Our Blessed Mother for peace, 
healing, understanding and cure, we decided to offer 100 
Rosaries in celebration of the 100 year anniversary of 
our beautiful Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish.  

So it was that on Friday, March 20  through the genius 
of technology, we gathered to pray our first Rosary. As it 
was a Friday, we meditated on the Sorrowful Mysteries. 
Looking back, considering what was happening then 

and what was about to follow 
during the months of May 
and June, this was decidedly, 
the most profound Mystery 
to begin our quarantine 
journey. 

Friends have joined us 
from out of State and, from 
Overseas. All are welcome!

Nancy Austin, a convert 
to Catholicism says: "I had 
heard about the Rosary 
but sadly,  did not have any 
knowledge of how and when 
to pray it.   Now I do. Since 
joining the 'Sacred Rosary' 
Our Blessed Mother has transformed me and my life ... 
within and without."

We prayed our 100th Rosary on June 28.

We continue to pray our daily Rosary ...... may peace, 
healing, understanding and cure, be ours .... In our 
Nation, in our World.

Our Lady hears us, fills us with Her Grace, and carries our 
prayers to Her Son.

For more information or to join our group, please email 
Gabriella Barretto <gabriellabarretto@msn.com>

Capture
the perfect
holiday card

image!

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2020 - JUST ADDED
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 26, 2020 - FULL BOOKED
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 3, 2020 - JUST ADDED
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 10, 2020 - FULLY BOOKED
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 31, 2020 - JUST ADDED

Signup and information at www.nicolethomas.com/olph
ADDITIONAL DATES JUST ADDED IN BOTH SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER

info@nicolethomas.com  I  847-729-4466

$100 donation to OLPH (20 minute photo session)
$175 donation to OLPH (40 minute photo session) 
$250 donation to OLPH (60 minute photo session) 

OVER THE PAST FOURTEEN YEARS, OLPH FAMILIES HAVE RAISED OVER $37,000 FOR OLPH PARISH!
Join us again this year, as we continue to support OLPH!

fundraiser
MINI PHOTO SESSIONS

OLPH Women’s Guild #33 & Nicole Thomas Photography
15th Annual Charity Mini Photo Sessions
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seek, share, rejoice - st sabina, respect life, virtual choir concert...

A Video from the OLPH Virtual Choir
directed by Russell Stern!
As a gift to the parish and to those families celebrating 
Confirmation this summer, the OLPH Festival Choir, 
directed by Russell Stern, has released a virtual 
performance of Veni Sancte Spiritus, which is composed 
by Christopher Walker. This is a song that we normally 
sing during the anointing rite at Confirmation. This 
summer, at Mass, the instruments are playing the 
melody of this song at our Confirmation liturgies. 

This special video was made possible by the brilliant 
tech work of Jim Baumstark who is one of our cantors/
choir members. He devoted an enormous amount of 
time and effort to learning this first time process for him. 
We are most grateful for his wonderful work. 

Please click on the below link to view the video:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=L-
dnmdRxMAk&feature=youtu.be

These are trying times for our students and families and 
forour Catholic schools. The pandemic has hit us hard, but 
we are trusting God for the futures of our students, families 
and education ministry.

Unfortunately, our Brighter Futures Benefit cannot go forth 
as an in person event as we hoped. However, the need is 
greater than ever before.

Join us for an inspirational evening
Thursday, October 8th, at 7:00 PM
Tune In Live: stsabinaacademy.org

We hope you will tune in and consider making a gift to support 
scholarships and technology upgrades for our students.

If you have already made a gift, please know that we are
grateful for your support and for your caring.

Give online @ stsabinaacademy.org or mail a check or 
credit card information to:

St. Sabina Academy
Attn: Helen Dumas
7801 S. Troop
Chicago, IL 60620

For more information please contact Bob Hicks.
roberthicks@ameritech.net      847 724 5993

Thank you for your support and belief in the children of 
St. Sabina Academy.

Respect Life Ministry 
Virtual 5K Walk for Life

On September 26, the OLPH 
Respect Life Ministry will be 
participating in the Virtual 5K 
Walk for Life for the benefit 
of the Women’s Centers of 
Greater Chicagoland and 
sponsors are needed to help reach our fundraising goal. 

To sponsor our walk, go to: 
https://secure.ministrysync.com/ministrysync/event/
website/?m=4971247  
Since its founding in 1984, the Women’s Centers of Greater 
Chicagoland has saved over 40,000 babies from abortion. 
Throughout the current COVID-19 crisis, they have continued to 
provide counseling and support for women considering abortion.
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Parish Reopening News 
In coordination with the Archdiocese, we are continuing 
to seek out ways that will allow our parishioners to 
celebrate their faith here on the campus of OLPH. Here 
are the most recent developments:

We are increasing attendance at Mass!
We have great news! We are now at the point where we 
can expand the number of seats available in our church. 
With additional chairs and by utilizing the balcony and 
the chapel, we can increase the attendance in the church 
by 30 people. 

So now we can accommodate 112 people in our church 
for all services. 

Please sign-up today with Sign-Up Genius!.

The Sunday morning Mass schedule is as follows:

• 9:30 am in the Church; max attendance: 112

• 9:30 am in the Playdium; max attendance: 140

• 11:30 am in the Church; max attendance: 112

Chairs in the Playdium will be set up six feet apart for 
proper social distancing. However, families will be 
allowed to sit together.

Saturday 5:00 pm Drive-in Mass will continue
Our Drive-In Masses have been extremely popular and 
so they will continue into the autumn.

You must remain in your car and you will be able to hear 
the mass on your car radio. The Mass will be celebrated 
on the porch of the Ministry Center, rain or shine. You 
will be able to receive communion.  

The Holy Rosary is back!
A group of parishioners have begun meeting casually in 
Mary's Garden after 8:30 Mass to pray the Rosary. 

Please join us at 9:05 am for 25 minutes of peace, 
fresh air and the benefits of communal prayer--socially 
distanced of course with safety in mind. You may want 
to bring a hat, folding chair, umbrella, etc. 

We have also restarted our First Friday Devotion to the 
Sacred Heart and the St. Joseph Novena (19th of the 
month) in the garden. 

New Adoration schedule
Adoration has moved to a new time:
Wednesdays 1:00 - 4:00pm

Please enter from the Church St. doors. Exposition of the 
Blessed Sacrament will begin at 1 pm followed by silent 
Adoration until 4:00 pm. Later in September we may 
include Benediction so stay tuned for more updates.

R.E. First Communion Schedule
At long last, we have first Communions scheduled. We 
realize it has been a long wait and we are grateful for 
your patience and understanding.

Each class is assigned a particular day. Each family will 
be limited to eight total people in attendance. Our plan is 
to Livestream each First Communion Mass so that other 
family members and friends can join online.

Here is the upcoming R.E. First Communion Schedule: 

Date Time Class
Sep 5 1:00 pm Ms. Buhay-Castro's Tue 4:30 pm
Sep 5 3:00 pm Ms. Buhay-Castro's Tue 6:30 pm
Sep 12 1:00 pm Mrs. Condon's Tue 6:30 pm
Sep 12 3:00 pm Ms. Buhay-Castro's Sat 9:00 am

Each family will be assigned one pew. Each person will 
be required to wear a mask. Each family will come up 
one at a time and receive communion together.

R.E. Confirmation Schedule
Here is the upcoming R. E. Confirmation Schedule: 

Date Time Class
Sun., Sep 13 5:00 pm Ms. Pasquesi
Sun., Sep 20 5:00 pm Mr. Martin

seek, share, rejoice - news...

Sign-Up Genius

The Sign Up Genius link for all Masses can be found on the home page of our olphglenview.org website. It is also 
sent out in our Daily Eblasts. 

If you are not already receiving our Daily Eblast, send an email to communications@olphglenview.org to subscribe.
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Greetings OLPH RE Families!
Thank you to so many of you for registering your children for OLPH Religious Education classes. RE Registration remains 
open with no late fee, so please invite your friends and neighbors to sign up. Monthly payment plans and scholarships 
are available. Please contact Margaret Waldron for more information and to apply. 

Registration remains open at the following link: Religious Education Registration 2020_21  
Tuition and Sacramental Fee Payment link here: https://www.givecentral.org/location/552/event/18769     

2020-2021 Rates for Religious Education Program
We are delighted to offer a complete digital RE Program for our children and families during the pandemic for grades 
preschool through 8th grade. We cannot do RE the same way we offered in the pre-pandemic environment or we will 
fail. The same rate applies to all models of RE remote learning. One child:  $325; 2 children $425; 3 or more children 
$525; Family Catechesis is a per child rate as described above. Sacramental Fee for the 2nd year of sacramental 
preparation in 2nd and 8th grade is $75. No fee is charged for 1st year of sacramental preparation in 1st and 7th grades.  
Non-parishioner registration fee: $100.  

“You will love it here; OLPH is a magnet for a reason.”
We encourage you to register at our parish or update your family information at this link: https://www.olphglenview.org/
register-or-update-registration. Why is parishioner registration important? Because it connects you and your family more 
deeply to our parish community on many levels now and in years to come. We want you to enjoy our parish life even 
during the pandemic. When I first arrived here, one of the parishioners explained to me, “You will love it here; OLPH is a 
magnet for a reason.”   Join the magnet! 

All RE Learning is remote learning with 3 models
Those of you who have registered so far will hear from me soon about class day and time assignments.  Below are the 
learning models we are offering. 

Catechist Led-Student Classroom Model – Classes are led by the Catechist for the students connected via a Zoom 
virtual meeting place.  Classes will be held on the days of the week as follows: Mondays at 4:30pm; Tuesdays at 4:30pm 
and 6:30pm; Wednesdays at 4:30pm; and Saturdays at 9:00am.   

Parent/Children at Home Model – Classes are led by parents to teach their own children at home according to the same 
weekly lessons as the Catechist Led-Student Classroom Model above. Each student will be completing the same lesson 
each week whether student is learning via Zoom with Catechist or remote learning at home with parents. Parents will be 
guided and provided with catechist online training and materials. 

Family Catechesis Model – Classes are led by Catechists for families connected via a Zoom virtual meeting place this Fall 
and plan for in-person sessions as soon as practical. Families meet for once a month on a Friday at 6:30pm, or Sunday at 
10:45am to follow 9:30am Family Mass.

NEW!  Catechetical Sunday, September 20, 2020
“I received from the Lord what I also handed on to you.” 

Please save the date for Catechetical Sunday, September 20 at 9:30am Mass in the Playdium. We will commission and 
bless our RE and SPRED catechists for another year at this Mass who are present and those watching Mass online. More 
information forthcoming.  

Please contact me if you have questions or concerns via phone or email below. Let us continue to pray for an end to this 
pandemic and all its harmful effects. Our Lady of Perpetual Help, pray for us and help us!

Margaret Waldron
DRE, Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish

mwaldron@olphglenview.org
847-998-5289

seek, share, rejoice - religious education news... 
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seek, share, rejoice - our parish school...

	

	

Sporting a fun mask, our youngest Warriors arrived on campus this week. Our little super-
heroes were warmly greeted by their teachers. They learned about staying in their bubble, 
how to wash their hands, and what their new norm will be this school year. They explored 
their classroom, started making new friends and even had time to hear a story and play on 
our Little Playground. Oh, the fun we will have this year … Looking forward to a year of 
learning!  
 

LLiittttllee  HHeerrooeess  
LLeeaarrnn  HHeerree!!  
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seek, share, rejoice - special labor day weekend reflection...

We Belong to Each Other
In a meeting with workers early on in his Pontificate, Pope Francis prayed:

Lord God look down upon us! Look at this city . . . Look upon our families.  

Lord, you were not without a job, you were a carpenter, you were happy.

Lord, we have no work. 

The idols want to rob us of our dignity. The unjust systems want to rob us of hope. 

Lord, do not leave us on our own. Help us to help each other; so that we forget our selfishness 
a little and feel in our heart the "we", the we of a people who want to keep on going. 

Lord Jesus, you were never out of work, give us work and teach us to fight 
for work and bless us all.

This prayer was recited well-before the Pandemic, but it is sadly all too fitting for our current economic 
crisis: almost sixty million men and women have filed for unemployment, gains made over the decade 
since the Great Recession has been almost completely wiped out, and about half of the layoffs have been in 
lower-wage, personal-service jobs. The repercussions are far-reaching, including economic inequality that is 
now even worse than during the Great Depression. Black and Latino workers also face much more economic 
and health insecurity from COVID-19 than others. They face the most lethal pre-existing conditions for 
coronavirus: racism and economic inequality. 

This pandemic has pulled the mask off of the false narrative that leads us to believe that we are separate 
from one another. Mother Theresa said, “If we have no peace, it is because we have forgotten that we belong 
to each other.” Indeed, our faith teaches that we belong to each other. At a time of crisis such as this, we 
must turn to our faith, which for me and many of us is the foundation of who we are and how we see the 
world. From Genesis to the Gospels, Scripture time and time again makes it clear that the treatment of 
workers is of utmost importance, no matter who they are or where they come from. We are called to love 
one another.

This is why I am a proud Board Member and supporter of the mission of Arise Chicago. Many of the 
workers who engage with Arise Chicago are considered “essential” and it is clear that our economy could 
not run without them, and yet they are some of the worst paid and worst treated in the economy. Their jobs 
do not provide them proper safety equipment or social distancing. This has led some contracting Covid-19 
and tragically dying from the virus. We need groups like Arise Chicago to educate workers on their rights, 
and support them when they take actions to save not only their lives, but the lives of their families and 
communities. The task of Arise Chicago to connect faith communities with workers is inextricably linked to 
the call that because we all belong to each other; we must love each other. 

I have met countless workers over the years, men and women, who have inspired me with their courage and 
heroism to make a difference not only at their job, but in society. Against all odds, they continue to push 
forward to create a more just world. They do this not to become famous or popular, but because they are 
compelled to act by their faith. We should change the name of Monday’s holiday from Labor Day to A Labor 
of Love Day, and in so doing, honor all those who historically have and those who will take these same risks. 

Let us never again forget that we belong to each other.

Rev. Dominic Grassi
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announcements...
U.S. MILITARY PRAYER LIST

Notice: For revisions or updates to  
 the Military Prayer List, please contact:
 Geof Lutz  olphmil@yahoo.com 
 847-724-8218

LTJG James Kowalski, Overseas
LT Kenneth Pittner
AWS3 Brian Sedin
PFC John A. Stonis 

CPT Michael Altonji 
1LT Luke Baeckelandt, Overseas 
CPT Atticus Blair
CPT Nicholas Blair
Fr. Robert Borre, CH,BG  (Chaplain, Brigadier General)
CPT Brad Fischl
1LT Devon Hubbard
CPT Connor Love, Overseas
PVT Taylor Mack
2 LT Athena MacLain
1LT Martin Mahoney 
CPT Gavin McGarry
PFC John Miles
PVT Andrew Perez
2LT Jake Pekosh
Capt Raz Shields

US ARMY

US AIR FORCE

US NAVY

US COAST GUARD

US MARINES

Capt Brian Joseph Anderson 
Maj Patrick Burke, Illinois Air National Guard, Overseas
A1C Brendan Harlow
MSgt Richard Nash
LtCol Reid Orth
LtCol Lowell Wallace

PFC Patrick Carney
Capt Justin Coons
PFC Michael T. Hahn
Capt.Chase Mlnarik, Overseas
Capt Matt Mugnaini
Maj Bradley Petersen
Maj Eric Starr, Overseas
Sgt. Ethan Zielinski

BM1 Anthony Wallace

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS
Holiday and Summer Deadlines: Please note holiday and summer submission deadlines will fluctuate according to printer and 
programming dates.
Weekly Deadline: Please email all content no later than 
6:00 p.m. on the Sunday prior to publication date. 
Submissions to: tluc@olphglenview.org

Note: The bulletin cannot promote job seekers, entrepreneurs, etc. Please call 800.566.6170 to place a paid bulletin advertisement.

To donate to OLPH through GiveCentral: 
1. Go to our parish website: 

olphglenview.org 
2. Click on the word 

"Donate" at the top of the 
web page to get to our 
portal to make a donation

On your phone, text "Sunday" to 1-570-354-6574  and 
you will go right to our OLPH portal.

Community Announcements
2020 Glenbrook Crop Hunger Walk
This year, because of health concerns due to the COVID-19 
virus, we are hosting a virtual Glenbrook Crop Hunger Walk on 
Sunday, October 18. We encourage participants to walk as they 
have done in past years, but instead of meeting in a large group 
following a pre-set course we ask that they form teams, small 
groups, walk as families, or walk by themselves on their own 
route.
Please sign up at www.crophungerwalk.org/glenbrook. 
The registration/pledge process is fairly simple. To register 
as a walker, go to the web page and start by clicking on the 
register button. You may then choose to register with the team 
or individual walker boxes. If you are making a pledge, click the 
pledge button and then fill out the appropriate boxes to sponsor 
an individual, a team, or the effort as a whole. 
Hunger remains an ongoing problem in many parts of the world 
and our own local communities. This year more than ever we 
ask for your help to support our efforts to alleviate hunger. Last 
year 25% of our proceeds went to the Northfield Township Food 
Pantry, West Deerfield Food Pantry and the Hunger Resource 
Network and we hope to do the same this year. We understand 
the challenges that a virtual “walk” poses for all of us and we are 
here to help in any way we can.   
Please contact George Miller at george.miller@ms.com or 
Adrienne Miller at 847-707-4310 if you have any questions.
Thank you in advance for making the 2020 Glenbrook Crop 
Hunger Walk a success!
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our weekly intentions: september 6 - september 13...

Sunday, September 6
Jeanne L. Thome and Eileen Hoekstra                                                 
Carol Sbarbaro and Christina Curtis
Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                                                  
Bob Schmit, Steve Kustra and Ben Corradetti
Tom Dimond and Gregoria Nieto
Joe Anzaldi and Esther Perez Olmedo      

Monday, September 7
Living and Deceased Members of OLPH           
Cherie DiCesare and Eileen Hoekstra                  

Tuesday, September 8
Living and Deceased Members of OLPH            
James Beeftink and Paul D’Amore    

Wednesday, September 9
John Collins
Jeff S. Miller and Anita & Brian Almeida

Thursday, September 10
Jack Egan      
Rich Richardson and Marion Siekierski                         

Friday, September 11 
Living and Deceased Members of OLPH           
Charlotte Thompson   

Saturday, September 12
Living and Deceased Members of OLPH        
Kathleen Lane and Sparky & Florence Seymour & Richard Roberts 

Sunday, September 13
Mark Madden  
Lorraine Mandolini and Mary McAuley                   
Fr. Jerry Boland (MFTL)  
Patricia Astor Gomez and Barbara Butler     
Eileen Hoekstra and Thomas Bryant    
John Pomillo     

Please Note: MFTL indicates Mass For The Living. If you would like to offer a Mass for 
someone you know, please contact the Parish Office at 847-729-1525.

Remember Our Sick
Madeline Bird
Infant Xavier Boni 
Jan Carlson
Brian Corbett
Sr. Mary Francis
Kevin Honeman
Tom Hopkins
Cameron Karampelas
Eugenia Krajacic
Infant Lincoln Martinsen
Logan Pragovich
Clare Elizabeth Rider
Amy Rizzo

Sharon Olivia Sefert 
John Serpico
Celeste Sieracki
Priscilla St. George
Patrick Stein
John Stonis
Marge Theriault
Ed Tracz
Nancy Van Der Bosch
James Weglewski
Gerry Weiland
Chris Weiss
Kelly Wetoska

Our Beloved Deceased  
LaVerne Pirhofer, mother of Janis
Theresa Pontarelli

Upcoming Weddings   
I    Amanda Smith & Mark Jastrebski        

Baptisms
Reagan Cabatit, daughter of Nilofur (Cabatit) Phan and 
Vincent Phan
Victor Lucian, son of Claudia (Villamil) Bowmil and 
Brian Bowmil 



parish information...

Rev. Jeremiah Boland,  Pastor
ext. 117  •  jboland@olphglenview.org
Rev. Thomas E. Hickey,  Pastor Emeritus
Rev. Patrick Kizza,  Associate Pastor, Chaplain of RE & Scripture Study
ext. 114  •  pkizza@olphglenview.or
Rev. Larry Basbas,  Associate Pastor, Chaplain of Liturgy & 
Evangelization
ext. 111  •  lbasbas@olphglenview.org
Rev. Jim Barrett, Resident
ext. 210  •  jbarrett@olphglenview.org
Jim & Pat Revord,  Deacon Couple
jimandpatrevord@att.net
Dave & Mary Beth Kalina,  Deacon Couple
dkalina@olphglenview.org
Deacon Christopher Weiland 
ext. 130  •  cweiland@olphglenview.org
Mary Lynne Januszewski ,  Director of Finance & Operations
ext. 123  •  mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
Mike Hrvojevic,  Director of Facilities
ext. 113  •  mikeh@olphglenview.org

Russell Stern,  Director of Music Ministry
rstern@olphglenview.org
Randy McGraw,  Youth Minister 
ext. 116  •  rmcgraw@olphglenview.org
Dr. Amy Mills,  Parish School Principal
847-724-6990  •  amills@olph-il.org
Margaret Waldron, Director of Religious Education
847-998-5289  •  mwaldron@olphglenview.org
John Kurkowski,  School Endowment Board Chair
john.kurkowski@comcast.net
Terry Luc,  Director of Communications
ext. 124  •  tluc@olphglenview.org
Laura Kearney,  Parish Office Manager 
ext. 121  •  lkearney@olphglenview.org
Linda Feo,  Parish Office Assistant
ext. 110  •  lfeo@olphglenview.org
Margie André,  Liturgy Assistant
ext. 119  •  mandre@olphglenview.org
Gloria Gaughan,  Evening & Weekend Receptionist
ext. 109  •  ggaughan@olphglenview.org

Bereavement Support Deacon Dave Kalina 847.729.1525  ext. 125 dkalina@olphglenview.org
Parish Social Worker  Sister Chioma Ahanihu 312-655-7725
Confidential Assistance Sister Paulanne  847.724.2044
Hospital/Nursing Home Visits Rick Nash 847.651.8718 rick.nash@comcast.net
Homebound Visits Jim Vlazny 847.724.0265 jamesvlazny@aol.com
Respect Life Monica Cassidy 847.724.7206 monccas@comcast.net
Office for Protection of Children and Youth 312.534.5254
The Office of Assistance Ministry  312.534.8267

Pa
ris

h 
C

on
ta

ct
s

O
LP

H 
C

ar
e 

Lin
ks

Hearing Loop at OLPH - Users with a t-coil in their hearing aids can listen to the sound system directly. 
Please check with your hearing care professional or visit www.Loopit8.com for more detailed information.

Gluten Free Hosts - Gluten free communion hosts are available at all weekend liturgies.  
During communion, gluten free hosts will be available at the ramp on the south side of the altar.

847.729.1525         olphglenview.org 1775 Grove Street, Glenview, Illinois  60025

facebook.com/OLPHGlenview        twitter.com/OLPHGlenview          instagram.com/olphglenview
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Have any questions about setting up your 
online donations through GiveCentral?
Don't worry, we can help! Just contact our Office Manager 
Laura Kearney and she will assist you. Laura can be reached 
directly at (847) 729-2936 or at lkearney@olphglenview.org
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8025 W. Golf Rd.
Niles (847) 581-0536

6250 N. Milwaukee Ave.
Chicago (773) 774-0366

www.colonialfuneral.com

COMPLETE PLUMBING SERVICE 

We Also Service Heating & Air-Conditioning
847-251-2695 • 811 Ridge Rd., Wilmette Lic # PL058118636/Lic # 058-118696

A Family Business
For Three Generations

847-729-0123
24 Hour Emergency Service

Brilliant Smiles, artfully crafted, individually created 

847.729.2233
1775 GLENVIEW ROAD

SUITE 107, GLENVIEW, IL

OUR STATE OF THE ART OFFICE PROVIDES:
 • COMPASSIONATE CARE
 • SKILLED DOCTORS
 • SUPERIOR TECHNIQUE

OLPH PARISHIONERS HAVE TRUSTED US WITH
THEIR DENTAL CARE FOR MORE THAN 20 YEARS!

WWW.COLONIALDENTALGROUP.COM

Lynch Roofing
Located in 

Wilmette & Winnetka
• ROOFING & GUTTER INSTALLED
• CARPENTRY REPAIRS OF ANY ROTTED AREA
• DOWNSPOUT DISCONNECTING        
• GUTTER CLEANING SERVICE 847-251-7405
• PLASTER & DRYWALL REPAIR 847-217-0004

Del Vasey Jackie Vasey

2111 Chestnut Ave., Glenview, IL • New Location
State Farm Insurance Companies

Home Offices: Bloomington, Illinois

• Auto • Home •
• Renters • Life •

• Health •
• Business •

847-724-0800
www.vaseyagency.com

Oral Surgery of the Glen
ORAL, MAXILLOFACIAL

AND IMPLANT SURGERY
Julie Laverdiere Beck, DDS

Parishioner
2614 Patriot Blvd Suite B

847-998-9992
WWW.GLENORALSURGERY.COM

HOME CHILD CARE
Family Setting. Full/Pt Time

Nurturing Home, Meals, Lg. Yard
Educational Activities

Reading/Math Readiness
847-826-4704 for appt.

MERGENTHALER
PLUMBING

www.mergenthalerinc.com

847-724-2004 Lic# 058-141680

Caryl S. Scott • Justyne Scott Reeves • Jon G. Hawes

Glenview Car Wash
Saturday 7:30am - 5pm

Sunday 8am - 4pm
Weekdays 8am - 5pm

1820 Waukegan Road
(northwest corner of Waukegan & Chestnut)

Glenview, Illinois 60025
847-724-9274

gcw@glenviewcarwash.com

Robbins Headache Clinic
For more than 25 years, 

headache sufferers in the 

Chicago area have found 

relief from their pain.

Lawrence Robbins, M.D.

Brooke Phenicie, NP-C 
Parishioner

Certified Headache Specialist

847-374-9399
2610 Lake Cook Road

Suite 160 • Riverwoods, IL
www.chicagoheadacheclinic.com

SERVPRO of Glenview

Jeff Thompson, Parishioner 
24/7 Service

847-832-9300
1510 Paddock Drive, Northbrook, IL 60062

CUMMINGS DAILY FINANCE

Helping seniors remain independent
by assisting with the payment of bills,

maintaining financial records and completing
other personal financial and household tasks.
To learn more please contact Rick Cummings at
rickcummings1@icloud.com

or 312.404.1087
Member: American Association of Daily Money Managers (aadmm.com)

If You Live Alone You Need MDMedAlert!
24 Hour Protection at HOME and AWAY!

✔Ambulance
✔Police  ✔Fire
✔Friends/Family

CALL
NOW!

FREE Shipping
FREE Activation
NO Long Term Contracts

Solutions as Low as $19.95 a month

This Button SAVES Lives!
As Shown GPS,

Lowest Price Guaranteed!

GPS Tracking w/Fall Detection
Nationwide, No Land Line Needed

EASY Set-up, NO Contract
24/7 365 Monitoring in the USA

800.809.3352
MDMedAlert
Safe-Guarding America’s Seniors Nationwide!

The Most Complete Online
National Directory

of Catholic Parishes
CHECK IT OUT TODAY!

Your
ad

could
be in this

space!
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Welter
Plumbing Inc.

New Work • Remodeling • Repairs
All Types of Sewer Rodding

Lic. # 11475  Lic. # 055-008817
8420 Lehigh,  M.G.       847-965-1883

GLENVIEW
MONTESSORI

SCHOOL
945-7580

Or 446-7584

Franz Jewelers, Ltd.
Now Available!

Silver & Enamel St. Christopher Jewelry
The Perfect Gift

1220 Meadow Rd., Northbrook 847-272-4100
www.franzjewelersltd.com

RAPHAEL JEWELERS
Since 1922

 • Fine Jewelry and Diamonds
 • Swiss Watches
 • Jewelry & Watch Repair

847-729-Gems
              (4367)

981 Waukegan Rd., Glenview

BAIRD & WARNER
REAL ESTATE

JAN SHIELDS
Glenview Specialist over 20 yrs.

Parishioner

847-219-2127

CONNIE BROWNE
Parishioner Since 1972
SPECIALIZING IN
GLENVIEW REAL ESTATE
FOR 29 YEARS

847-922-2037

RESIDENTIAL BROKERAGE

We Take Service Personally
Contact us today for a customized, reliable

waste management, recycling, or dumpster quote.

630-261-0400

Proud OLPH Parishioner
Family Owned & Operated

Real Estate Brokerage Since 1906.
 Specializing in Property Management,

Development and Commercial Properties. 

312.987.1900 

10% DISCOUNT WITH AD WITH COUPON ONLY
NOT VALID WITH ANY OTHER OFFER 

IN STORE ONLY

Say Good-bye to Clogged Gutters!
•  LeafGuard®  

is guaranteed never 
to clog or we’ll clean it 
for FREE*

•  Seamless, one-piece system keeps out leaves, 
pine needles, and debris

•  Eliminates the risk of falling off a ladder to 
clean clogged gutters

•  Durable, all-weather tested system not a flimsy 
attachment

Call today for your FREE estimate and in-home demonstration

CALL NOW 708-462-6373 Get it. And forget it.®

*Guaranteed not to clog for as 
long as you own your home, or 
we’ll clean your gutters for free.

Receive a $25 Lowe's Gift Card
with FREE in-home estimate!

All participants who attend an estimated 60-90 minute in-home product consultation will 
receive a $25 gift card. Retail value is $25. Offer sponsored by LeafGuard Holdings Inc. Limit 

one per household. Company procures, sells, and installs seamless gutter protection. This 
offer is valid for homeowners over 18 years of age. If married or involved with a life partner, 

both cohabitating persons must attend and complete presentation together. Participants must 
have a photo ID, be able to understand English, and be legally able to enter into a contract. 

The following persons are not eligible for this offer: employees of Company or affiliated 
companies or entities, their immediate family members, previous participants in a Company 

in-home consultation within the past 12 months and all current and former Company 
customers. Gift may not be extended, transferred, or substituted except that Company may 
substitute a gift of equal or greater value if it deems it necessary. Gift card will be mailed to 
the participant via first class United States Mail within 21 days of receipt of the promotion 
form. Not valid in conjunction with any other promotion or discount of any kind. Offer not 

sponsored or promoted by Lowe's and is subject to change without notice prior to 
reservation. Expires 9/30/20

CALL BY 9/30 TO RECEIVE
75% 50% OFF

LABOR*
* Does not include cost of material.

Offer expires 9/30/20

x

1879 Chestnut Ave. 

Glenview, IL 60025

Innovative Memory Care
Specializing in Dementia & Alzheimer’s 

New State-of-the-Art Dementia Community 
Located .5 miles from The Glen

Schedule an Appointment  224-458-3003

Chris Philbin
Vacation Specialist

Parishioner / Guild 19
847.595.1444

1434 Waukegan Road, Glenview
cruiseshipcenters.com/chrisphilbin

companions for seniors
Serving the community for over 15 years
www.companionsforseniors.com

affordable non-medical in-home care
Call Sam: (773) 259-8420

Roofing • Siding • Windows
Free Estimates Family Owned

773.742.4402 
Roofing Lic.# 104-009559    Call for Parishioner Discount

• Cuts • Color • Perms
• Up-Dos • Styling

847.962.6048
2843 Pfingsten Road
Glenview, IL 60026

$29.95/Mo. billed quarterly

• One Free Month
• No Long-Term Contract
• Price Guarantee
• Easy Self Installation

Call Today!    Toll Free 1.877.801.8608

Medical Alert System

Thank you for advertising in our church bulletin.
I am patronizing your business because of it!

Please Cut Out This “Thank You Ad” and Present It 
The Next Time You Patronize One of Our Advertisers✂

The Sponsors Who Appear On This Bulletin. It Is Through
Their Support That This Bulletin Is Made Possible.

Business Owners Interested In Advertising Please Call

J.S. Paluch
1-800-621-5197
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Smith-Corcoran
Funeral Homes • Crematory • Funeral Planning

Owned and Operated by the Bob, Jay, and Kelly Smith Family Since 1912
Chapels also in Palatine & Chicago

 A Century of Respect, Compassion, and Grace
• Cremation Services
• Funeral Preplanning 
• Out-of-town Arrangements
• Handicap Accessible

1104 Waukegan Rd • Glenview • (847) 901-4012 • www.smithcorcoran.com

SHEWCHUCK
insurance agency

847.486.0011
www.shewchuck.com

1545 Waukegan Road, Glenview, IL

Residential & Commercial • Exterior & Interior
1816 Johns Drive, Glenview

www.certapro.com • 847-226-7418

“BRING YOUR VISION TO REALITY”
Concrete • Brick • Custom Stone

Sewer Lines • Drain Tile • Driveways
Remodeling & Additions          * FREE ESTIMATES *

Coach Tony Belmont 847-612-8605  John Belmont 847-778-8439

Adopt a Friend for Life
Adoptions 11am-5pm

7 Days
847.945.0235
2200 Riverwoods Rd.

Riverwoods
www.orphansofthestorm.org

ORPHANS OF
THE STORM

847-730-5930
www.SeniorCareNorthShore.com

• CAREGIVING SERVICES

• FREE HELP FOR ASSISTED LIVING PLACEMENT

Casey and Charmaine Conaghan

Parishioners

Jenny Novy, President, Owner
MS Gerontology

MA Therapeutic Recreation
• Professional Care Providers - Senior Housing Options
• Long Term Care Insurance Expert • VA Assistance Programs

“Amada is Your One-Call Solution”
847.324.9450 www.AmadaNorthShore.com

Trusted Adviser, Neighbor, Friend
Purchase | Refi | Debt Consolidation | Mortgage Insurance/HELOC Elimination

JAMES R. TAUSCHÉ
Senior VP of Residential Lending
OLPH Parishioner
M: 312-339-9135
O: 312-654-7209

james.tausche@dkmortgage.com
www.dkmortgage.com/tausche

400 Skokie Blvd., Suite 100 • Northbrook, IL 60062

EQUAL HOUSING LENDER

James R. Tausche (IL:031.000012 NMLS:144571) an agent of Draper and Kramer Mortgage Corp. (NMLS: 2551) IL

Residential Mortgage Licensee No. MB.0004263 © 2018 Draper and Kramer Mortgage Corp. 04/18 03197-01 

MORTON GROVE COINS & COLLECTIBLES
buying and selling

847-967-9200
9241 Waukegan Road Morton Grove

CHUCK’S AUTO 
BODY, INC.

2030-2032 Lehigh Ave.
Glenview Since 1964

Parishioner
10% DISCOUNT ON

NON INSURANCE CLAIMS ONLY
(847) 724-5888

COLLEEN JENNINGS STEIN
Real Estate Broker

“Nobody knows Glenview better...”
Lifelong Parishioner • O.I.P.H. Graduate

847.722.9691
homes@colleenstein.com

ILLINI HOME INSPECTIONS

QUALITY WORK!
312.622.1818

Catholic Cruises and Tours and The Apostleship
of the Sea of the United States of America

Take your FAITH ON A JOURNEY.
Call us today at 860-399-1785 or email
eileen@CatholicCruisesandTours.com

www.CatholicCruisesandTours.com
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Consider Remembering
Your Parish in Your Will.

For further information, 
please call the Parish Office.

WHY IS IT
A man wakes up after sleeping
under an ADVERTISED blanket
on an ADVERTISED mattress

and pulls off ADVERTISED pajamas
bathes in an ADVERTISED shower
shaves with an ADVERTISED razor

brushes his teeth
with ADVERTISED toothpaste

washes with ADVERTISED soap
puts on ADVERTISED clothes

drinks a cup 
of ADVERTISED coffee

drives to work
in an ADVERTISED car

and then . . . .
refuses to ADVERTISE
believing it doesn’t pay.
Later if business is poor

he ADVERTISES it for sale.
WHY IS IT?


